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-----Original Message-----
From: Kathleen Jankowski [mailto:mayorsouthbethany@hotmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, November 08, 2012 4:00 PM
Subject:  News Update #2 - Trash and Other Information
 
South Bethany,
 
TRASH
As scheduled, bulk items are now being picked up on Bayshore Drive.
However, the truck is almost full, so they will have to come back tomorrow
(Friday, November 9) to get the remainder.  Construction debris is also
being picked up at the same time.  Other streets that have not been cleared
of any bulk items yet will also be done tomorrow, Friday.
 
If you have not yet put out your construction debris, it would be extremely
helpful if you put it in heavy duty trash bags or containers rather than
leaving it loose on the ground.
 
Recycle materials will be picked up on Saturday, November 10, as scheduled.
 
We will be resuming the disaster recovery curbside trash collection schedule
on Monday:
Monday, November 12-regular trash and construction debris Wednesday,
November 14-yard waste Thursday, November 15-bulk trash
 
REPLACING FLOOD DAMAGE WITH APPROPRIATE MATERIALS (By Pete Brockstedt, Code
Enforcement Constable)
 
Wet drywall, insulation, baseboard and casing, etc. should be removed as
quickly as possible.
 
The wall cavity and framing should be thoroughly dried out.
 
When replacing the damaged items consider using the following: 
 
Use rigid insulation (closed cell or plastic foam).
 
Wallboard should be composite material such as Azak or water resistant wall
board (green board).
 
Trim items should be of a composite material.
 
When replacing the wallboard it should extend approximately 6 inches above
the base flood elevation, or the water level from this flood, and fastened
with stainless steel screws.  (This will permit the removal following
another flood in order to open the wall cavity.) 
 
Houses with wainscoting should replace it with water resistant material
fastened with screws.
 
Note:  The FEMA regulations require the use of flood damage-resistant
materials for buildings located in special flood hazard areas (South
Bethany) in accordance with the National Flood Insurance Program. See FEMA
Technical Bulletin 2.  A copy of FEMA Technical Bulletin 2 is on file at
Town Hall or use the following link:
 
http://www.fema.gov/library/viewRecord.do?id=1580
 
Please contact Pete if you have any questions - 302-539-3653 x 211
 
Attached is a file regarding tides.  Also attached is the latest weather
briefing.
 
Kathy Jankowski, Mayor
Town of South Bethany
mayorsouthbethany@hotmail.com
302-539-8570
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